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LOCATION:  Conference Call 

ATTENDEES: 

Army, Base Realignment and Closure Division (DAIM-ODB): Carolyn Jones  

USACE: Mobile – Laura Roebuck 

CALIBRE: BEC - Joan Hutton 

TDEC Division of Remediation, DDMT Project Manager: Jamie Woods (not present) 

U.S. EPA, Region 4, DDMT Project Manager: Diedre Lloyd 

HDR EOC: Tom Holmes 

Trinity ADC: Todd Calhoun 

GENERAL 

Ms. Hutton briefed Team on Army internal Kickoff Meeting held on 9 June at DDMT and attended 

in person by Ms. Hutton, Ms. Roebuck, Mr. Holmes, and Mr. Calhoun with telephone attendance by 

Ms. Carolyn Jones, Ms. Paige Schultz (USACE-Mobile), and Ms. Angela Clark (HDR). Reason for 

the meeting was to familiarize Trinity (Todd Calhoun) with the site and discuss planned schedule for 

completion of all task activities, roles and responsibilities, and outside supporting subcontractors. 

Ms. Hutton clarified with Ms. Lloyd that figures in 11x17 inch size would be appropriate for AS 

well install and MIP survey documents. Ms. Lloyd expressed interest in performing a site visit when 

investigative activities were occurring and will target AS well/MIP survey timeframe. 

MAIN INSTALLATION  

Remedial Action - No current remedial action 

Supplemental Remedial Investigation (SRI)/Focused Feasibility Study (FFS) 

Mr. Holmes discussed the installation of 9 offsite SRI Phase 2 monitoring wells. EPA agreed to 

provide comments by 5 July on the placement of the wells with remainder of comments on Phase 2 

Work Plan to be submitted per schedule on 5 August.   

DUNN FIELD  

Remedial Action - FSVE system shut down in 2012. AS/SVE system operating. 

Mr. Holmes stated that Blower #1 continues to be offline but maintenance visit by Kaeser is 

scheduled this week. System is running 9 hours per day. Small leak from condensate tank was 

observed during O&M activities.  
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LONG TERM MONITORING  

Mr. Holmes stated that with the addition of 28 former EBT wells, there are now 140 wells in the MI 

LTM program. The results of the resampling event due to cooler delivery delays have been received 

and a number of wells were below criteria.  CVOCs in MW-159 exceeded 50 µg/L; however, TCE 

was 40 µg/L in contrast to concentrations above 200 µg/L for the past two years.  Mr. Holmes noted 

that water levels were 1 to 2 feet higher, which could have diluted the sample or increased flow 

through the treatment area.   The wells will be resampled in October 2016.  Installation of the 

additional AS wells will continue as planned. 

Mr. Holmes stated the 2015 Annual LTM Report Rev. 0 has been submitted for review by EPA and 

TDEC.  Regulatory comments are due July 25.   

OTHER ISSUES 

HDR estimates submittal of an updated QAPP in early Fall 2016.   

Laboratory data packages (level IV) will be submitted electronically with future annual reports. 

Annual LUC inspection reports will be submitted to regulators in July.  

Mr. Calhoun provided expanded schedule to Ms. Hutton showing all tasks. 

 Next Call 

Ms. Hutton stated the next call would be Tuesday, July 12 at 10:30 ET.  


